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Brandywine Conservancy and partners  
announce launch of brandywine flood study 
Supported by the Chester County Water Resources Authority and the 
University of  Delaware Water Resources Center, the flood study will 
identify opportunities for future flood mitigation measures to better 
protect residents living along the Brandywine Creek in Pennsylvania 
and Delaware. 

In response to more frequent and extreme flooding events impacting communities 
along the Brandywine Creek in both Pennsylvania and Delaware, the 
Brandywine Conservancy is excited to announce the launch of  the Brandywine 
Flood Study—nearly two years after Hurricane Ida produced historic flooding 
that devastated the region. Conducted in partnership with the Chester County 

Water Resources Authority (CCWRA) and the University 
of  Delaware Water Resources Center (UDWRC), the 
flood study is a coordinated effort to better understand where 
and why flooding occurs and identify the best approaches to 
protect our communities from future severe flooding events. 

Encompassing the mainstem of  the Brandywine Creek 
and key tributaries in Chester and Delaware Counties in 
Pennsylvania and traveling downstream to impacted areas 
over the Delaware state line, the flood study aims to identify 

options for reducing flood impacts to improve public safety and lessen 
property damage. The study will be funded, in part, through grants from Chester 
County Government and Delaware County Council.

“As we approach the two-year anniversary of  Hurricane Ida, which caused 
significant threats to public safety and emergency services, along with over $100 
million in flood damages to public infrastructure in our region—including more 
than $10 million in damages to the Brandywine Conservancy & Museum of  Art’s 
15-acre campus in Chadds Ford—there is an urgent need for this flood study,” 
said Grant DeCosta, Director of  Community Services for the Brandywine 
Conservancy. “In order to identify the best strategies for mitigating the impact 
of  future flooding events, we need to better understand all of  the factors that 
contribute to flood levels along the Brandywine Creek and its tributaries.  
(continued p 13)

FALL/ Winter 2023
history of 
the King 
Ranch comes 
alive
Author Kathleen 
Hood teamed up with 
the former King Ranch 
Cowboys and local artist Randall 
Graham to create a book Where 
are the Cowboys? that captures 
the essence of  life on the ranch 
from the cowboys’ perspective. It 
provides factual information on the 
ranch operation, along with historic 
photos, and is sure to be enjoyed 
by the entire family. The book can 
be purchased at the Brandywine 
Museum of  Art’s gift shop  
(more p 14)

“Cowboy Critter” Handmade



Marriages: 
Emily Fanning & Tucker Hunter (II)

Nita Greer & Clipper Lamotte

Devon Seery & Nate Stoltzfus

Passings:
Tom Brokaw

Michael Rotko

Jonathan Shephard

John Swayne  

New Landowners:
Nicholas Grandi & Ashley Glick

Brooke & Roddy Moorhead

Kathy & Tim Weber

Presidents Letter

Community
news:

Dear Neighbors and Friends,
Buck & Doe Trust continues to applaud all our local 
land trusts and conservation friends for their efforts! As I have 
said before, it is not one person, one event, or one year, but 
everyone helping with their part in preserving our area.  

As an interesting perspective, we have included an article 
written in 1993.  Commercial pilots from Philadelphia always 
knew their location when flying over the King Ranch area. 
Given the conservation efforts and minimal homes (and the 
lights) in the area, it reminded them of  a big “Black Hole”.  
The conservation efforts continue today in 2023 as additional 
landowners ease their lands. Additionally, some landowners go 
a step further. A special recognition goes to Joy Slater who 
further amended her original easement completed almost 40 

years ago. She further protected her 341 +/- acres in West 
Marlborough Township, known as Fat Chance Farm, 
by removing the remaining development rights. This is an 
extraordinary example of  her belief  in conservation and 
an extraordinary gift to the community. The vast fields and 
views along Doe Run Road (RT 82), across from the King 
Ranch pens and The Laurels entrance, will be protected for 
generations to come!! Buck & Doe Trust truly wants to honor 
Joy and all who have contributed to the conservation effort!

Wishing everyone a great holiday!

Amy McKenna – President 
�AmyMcKenna123@aol.com

Holiday Event:
Frolic Weymouth always said,  
“it is good to mix things up”! 
Following Frolic’s sage advice, 
instead of  a fall/holiday 
event, we will have a mid-
winter party! Reminder, the invitation 
to come is for eased landowners who are 
paid BDT members. 

Annual Meeting/  
Open House:
Per our By-laws, we will  
have our Annual Meeting  
at a very relaxed Open House: 
December 27th, 2023

1-3 PM:  
With Annual Meeting at 1:30pm 
Cookie & Gerry Brown Center at Armisted Farm 
2230 Hilltop View Rd, Coatesville

Please Stop by  
Wednesday afternoon  
for some holiday cheer 
by the fireplace! 

We are mixing it up!

December 5, 2023

Dear Member:

On behalf of the Board of Trustees, I am pleased to invite you to the 2023 Annual Meeting of  
The Buck and Doe Trust, which will be held on Wednesday, December 27, 2023 from 1pm 
to 3pm (EST) at the Cookie & Jerry Brown Center at Armisted at 2230 Hilltop View Road, 
Coatesville, PA 19320.

At the Annual Meeting:  Nina Burnaford, Terry Corkran, Phoebe Driscoll, Mamie Duff, John 
Goodall, Amy McKenna, Keith Kanara, Jamie O’Rourke, Maria Pfeffer, Janet Sidewater, 
Susannah Small, Barbara Stewart and Lizzie Vannote, will stand for re-election as Trustees; and 
candidates for membership in The Buck and Doe Trust previously recommended and approved 
by the Board will stand for election as new members. 

The Board recommends that you vote in favor of all resolutions.

It is necessary to have a quorum of the members entitled to vote attend the Meeting in person, 
or by proxy, in order to take action. IF YOU CANNOT ATTEND the Annual Meeting, I strongly 
encourage you to appoint a proxy to attend and vote in your place. YOU CAN APPOINT A 
PROXY by sending a completed Proxy Form (on the reverse side of this Letter and also available 
on the website at www.buckanddoetrust.org) by email, mail or fax in accordance with the details 
in the Proxy Form Card to be received on or before 5pm (EST) on Tuesday, December 26, 2023.

You are invited to join the Board for Holiday Cheer with light refreshments at the Annual Meeting. 

I look forward to seeing you then.

Sincerely,

Amy McKenna
Amy McKenna 
President 
BUCK AND DOE TRUST 

3

illustration : adobe creative

Supporting Land & Water Resource Conservation

2



Crebilly Farm  
Conservation Easements Finalized 
Natural Lands announced the finalization of  four 
conservation easements on 102 acres at Crebilly Farm 
in Chester County. These easements—permanent, legal 
restrictions on development—are one element of  a two-part 
plan to preserve the entirety of  the iconic farm, which is one 
of  the largest remaining parcels in Westtown Township and 
Chester County.

The second piece of  the two-part plan is Westtown Township’s 
purchase of  an additional 206 acres of  the property for use 
as a publicly accessible, passive-use park. During November’s 
election, residents voted overwhelmingly—two votes to one—
in favor of  the creation of  an Open Space Tax, the funds 
from which will pay for acquisition and maintenance of  the 
township park.

“Following last November’s stunningly successful open space 
referendum win—which would have not been possible without 
the extraordinary commitment of  the 150 Vote Yes To Save 
Crebilly volunteers whose efforts were recently recognized 
with the 2023 Governor’s Award for Local Government 
Excellence—the completion of  the easement process is 
the exciting consequential next phase en route to preserving 
this iconic Township centerpiece for generations to come,” 
commented Dick Pomerantz, vice chairperson of  the 
Westtown Township Board of  Supervisors.

A conservation easement is a voluntary land protection 
agreement that permanently restricts development on a 
particular property. Subsequent heirs or owners of  the land are 
legally required to comply with the terms of  the agreement in 
perpetuity.

“It took more than a village to get us to this place. A team of  
individuals worked positively, creatively, and cooperatively to 
save Crebilly Farm,” said David Robinson, one of  the 
owners of  Crebilly Farm. “The family has many to thank, 
including 150 volunteers who worked toward the ballot 
referendum, the Westtown Township Board of  Supervisors 
and manager Jon Altshul, and our advisors who provided 
expertise. Most importantly, we thank Natural Lands.”

Added David, “It truly is an amazing endeavor of  which 
everyone can be very proud. Five generations of  Robinsons 
have lived at the farm and have fond memories made over the 
past 86 years. Now others will be able to create memories at 
Crebilly thanks to its permanent protection.”

Chester County Commissioners Marian Moskowitz, 
Josh Maxwell, and Michelle Kichline said, “Every step 
in the process of  preserving Crebilly Farm brings us closer to 
the time when everyone who lives in Chester County or visits 
Chester County can enjoy the beauty of  this historic pastoral 
space. Every element of  the plan to keep Crebilly as it should 
be, has been well thought-out, and we thank Natural Lands, 
Westtown Township, and the Robinson family for working 
together to make it happen.”(continued p 13)

Saved Farm in Chester County - Mark Williams Photo.

STEP 1: Appoint a proxy to vote on your behalf.

I/We being a Member of The Buck and Doe Trust hereby appoint Amy McKenna (or other 
Chairman of the Annual Meeting), or failing her,        (please print)   
as my proxy to act generally on my/our behalf and to vote in accordance with the following 
directions at the Annual Meeting of Members of The Buck and Doe Trust to be held at Cookie 
and Jerry Brown Center at Armisted at 2230 Hilltop View Road, Coatesville, PA 19320 on 
Wednesday, December 27, 2023 and at any adjournment of that meeting.   
NOTE:  
(or other Chairman of the Annual Meeting) to be your proxy. 

STEP 2: Items of Business-voting instructions/ (ballot paper (if poll is called).

Ordinary Business     (Check one box per nominee)

Please return this Proxy Form by mail (P.O. Box 804, Unionville, PA 19375)  
email (buckanddoetrust@gmail.com)  
or FAX (484-288-1961) to arrive on or before 5pm (EST) on Tuesday, December 26, 2023.

That the following Trustees are re-elected: For Against
Proxy’s 
Choice

Abstain

Nina Burnaford

Terry Corkran

Phoebe Driscoll

Mamie Duff

John Goodall

Amy McKenna

Keith Kanara

Jamie O’Rourke

Maria Pfeffer

Janet Sidewater

Susannah Small

Barbara Stewart 

Lizzie Vannote

ITEM 

1

ITEM 

2
That the candidates for membership 
recommended and approved by The Board 
of Trustees are elected as new members.

For Against
Proxy’s 
Choice

Abstain

SIGN: Signature of Member(s).  This Section must be completed.

Member:     
(please print)

                  Member:            
((please print)

  

PROXY FORM

Proxy Form  Mail-in.pdf   1   12/5/23   10:10 PM
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Still Cookin’ with Gas 
by Janet Sidewater

The Buck & Doe Trust was incorporated in 1986 and 
consisted of  the 33 founding members of  the King Ranch 
project. One year later, the first Chuckwagon Breakfast 
was held and brought together these landowners to celebrate 
their success in placing a large portion of  the King Ranch 
under easement. How fitting the event was, and still is held 
each year in The Laurels Preserve. The 771 acre parcel 
was divided off  from the original land purchase of  5,367 acres 
and was donated to The Brandywine Conservancy in 
1985. The Laurels represents the heart of  this ground breaking 
land conservation movement.

Newcomers to our area always ask me “So what IS the Spring 
Fling?”. I usually start with a description of  the amazing 
locally sourced menu consisting of  pancakes, sausages from 
The Country Butcher grilled to perfection, the apple cider 
donuts from Highland Orchards and the fresh strawberries.  
But the Spring Fling is more than a hearty breakfast. A 
generation later, it has become a tradition. The landowners 
who attended the first chuckwagon breakfast now arrive with 
their grandchildren in tow. It provides the opportunity to 
bring our community together. To gather in an exceptional 
setting reveling in the best that nature has to offer. Dining 
on a historic covered bridge with a babbling brook flowing 
underneath. Beautiful hiking trails through the open fields. 
Rain or shine, the annual event is a celebration of  the land we 
hold so dear. And then the global pandemic hit.

During the lockdown of  2020 and 2021 the Spring Fling 
was not held. But The Laurels was there, waiting serenely, 
providing succor, relieving the feeling of  isolation people 

were experiencing. One of  the benefits of  that period was 
that it brought home the inherent and intrinsic value of  open 
space. People ventured out of  their homes and came to The 
Laurels in record numbers. And during this challenging time 
our conservation partners did not rest on “their laurels”. In 
fact, The Brandywine Conservancy was presented with the 
opportunity to expand The Laurels Preserve. A portion of  the 
SuRal Farm, located on the northern side of  the preserve 
was vulnerable to development. The Conservancy secured an 
agreement with the Roberts family to purchase the 82 acres 
which were contiguous to The Laurels.

Once again, our community answered the call and came 
together to make this expansion possible. 35 years later, our 
neighbors generously donated to honor Frolic’s legacy. 

One of  the highlights of  the event are the maps placed 
on easels, graciously provided by John Goodall of  the 
Brandywine Conservancy. The maps provide a chronological 
bird’s eye view of  the progress of  preservation efforts over 
the past 3 decades. From 771, to 5367 to over 33,000 acres. 
That translates into more than 43 square miles of  virtually 
contiguous open space! Each of  the eased properties creates 
a mosaic of  green. But airline pilots describe our area a little 
differently. As they fly over Pennsylvania at night, they can 
see the grid created by roads, streetlights and businesses. 
Suddenly they find themselves over a giant circle of  darkness. 
They have labeled this region as “The Black Hole”(p 7) of  
Pennsylvania. 

This year’s Chuckwagon Breakfast was held on an impossibly 
perfect spring morning. Once again, the Buck & Doe Trust 
crew pulled off  a sumptuous breakfast without electricity, 
(continued p 14)

The Spring Fling Chuckwagon Breakfast

Historical flashback article  
reprint from January 1993
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Historical flashback article 	        reprint from January 1993
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Alexander Bo and Melody

Allen III Mrs David F. 

Aller Jamie

Balick Claudia Schultze & Bruce

Bailey John and Liz

Bartholomew Lydia

Alexander Mr. & Mrs Ben S

Bentley Greg and Caroline

Berkowitz Steve & Sue

Blaine James & Joan Stroud

Blaine Webb Gayley

Blaine Daniel & Martelle

Blauner Peter and Mary

Bright Clayton and Starr

Bristol Dale Melton and Joan

Brosius Charlie and Jane

Brown Tina

Brumfield Tom Lodise and Pam

Buchanan Richard and Cindy

Bucklin Katherine and Michael

Cadwalader Jenn Schurr & Tony 

Carlino Annie

Clark Leah

Clark Linda   

Clemens Curt

Colella Janet

Cook Anita and Don

Coyne Charlie

Crompton Ms. Kathleen

D'Amico Sharon and John

Davidson Carol

DeCosta Grant & Karen

DeLeo Jennifer Nilsen and Arthur

DeMarino Ed Weisbrod & Dr. Betsy 

DeSeta Kelly and Patrick

Dr. Dick Brown Drs. Barbara Stewart and

Dillow Joan and Rocky

Dixon Jeff Itell & Wendy

Driscoll Phoebe 

Dupont-Pomeroy Eleuthere & Darla

Dutton Evie and Phillip

Dyer Ann and Brad

Edgar Clifton and Suzanne

Elkins Helen and Bill

Elvin Roger and Lisa

Feathers Bob and Linda

Fenza Rob 

Fields Ann and Greg

Fisher John and Dolly

Fisher Rush and Phoebe

Fleischmann Charlie and Blair

Flood Margaret

Forney Marilyn 

Foxhunters Chester County

Fuller Tim Kraut and Stephanie

Galloway Joan

Gardner Tim and  Nina

Giacchino Ann & Joe

Glaccum Ellie

Glaccum Denis and Bambi

Glaccum John Amory & Whitney

Gordon-Watson Alexander and Kristine

Grabosky Doug and Kirstie

Grafton Wayne, Marjorie & Melissa

Greenberg Gary and Angela

Gross Stephen and Linda

Gross Dick and Holly

Hall David and Jennifer

Harper Kerry and John

Harris Steve and Betsy

Hendriks Ricky 

Hendriks Mrs. Richard

Hines Marilyn and Jack

Hoffman Phil and Susan

Hundt Alex and George

Huston Mr. & Mrs Joseph H

Huxster Barbara Forney and Bob

Ireland Jon & Kay

Irwin Jacqueline Russell & David

Jackson Roy and Gretchen

Jefferis Mrs. Donald

Johnston Susan Orsini and Robert

Johnston Susan Orsini and Robert

Johnston Janet

Jones Mrs.  Annie

Journey  Sharon

Kahn Christine & Michael

Kenny Tom and Janet

Kulicke Danielle and Scott

Kulp K.C. and Danielle

Landis Barbara A Newlin & R. Jay 

Lapides Ann

Lenfest Lauren

Leonard Tom & Kathy

Lynn Jim and Lynn

Lyons Chris and Christine

MacKinnon Ian and Mary

Makanna Martha

Malone Mary Alice

Martin Buddy and Kate

Martin Sara and CJ

Mattson Robert 

Matz Michael and D.D.

Mayne Lauren

McKenna Amy and John

McNeil Bob and Jennifer

McNulty Ann 

McQuiston Lindsey

Meserve Fred and Patty

Miller Patrice

Moorhead Rod and Alice

Moran Michael and Anne

Morrison Molly & Bob

Moss John and Anne

Murphy Paul & Colleen 

Murray Norma and Brian

O'Donnell Mr. & Mrs Richard M

O'Rourke Jamie

Osborn Pru and Art

Pearson Bob and Loren

Peters Michael & Rose

Pfeffer Bill and  Maria

Powell Skip and Wendy

Provinski Jessie and Matt

Quillman Stuart & Libby,,John & Haden

Reilly Dr. and Mrs. Frank 

Reynolds Robin

Richard Mamie Duff and Scott

Richardson Laura and Dean

Robillard Addison Van Ness and Rob

Rominger Dave & Cindy

Roosevelt Tom and Frances

Rosato Donald and Judith

Rothman Joe and Patti

Rotko Michael and Meredith

Rush Deborah

Rush Lock and Jackie

Scarlett Mr. Richard J.

Schlobach Mr. & Mrs Peter

Scott Ellie Ellimand & Alex

Scott Paula

Scott Mr. Edgar

Scott Bob and Trish

Secor Beth 

Sensenig J. Scott

Shaffer Ben Barnett & Missy

Sharp Bill and Liz

Sidewater Janet

Silberman Eli and Janeice

Simone Lou

Sinclair Ann Givens and James

Slater Sam and Lornie

Slater Joy

Smith Jon and Gail

Snyder Kathleen

Somers Conrad and Elizabeth

Sommers Jane and Sandy

Spence Mr. John and Dr. Elizabeth

Stapleton Walter

Strawbridge Julia and George 

Stroud Dixon and Lisa

Stroud Moose and Boo

Swayne John and Wooz

Teter Jane

Truitt Nancy

Tull Richard and Nadine

Tupitza Harriett & Jim

Vermeil Dick and Carol

Walker Cuyler

Wintersteen George and Gretchen

Wood Alan

Wylie Bill 

Wylie Peyton

Goodall John and Celia

Coyne Anna

Hanna Colin and Anne

Harris George and Annie

Jones Russell and Donnan

LaMotte Nita Greer & Clipper

McKenna Todd

Paid BDT Members 2023

Thank you all for a 
Wonderful Year

2023
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Looking to
2024

Crebilly Farm  
Conservation  
Easements Finalized
(continued from p5) “The development 
of  Crebilly Farm has been looming 
for many years. Everyone who has 
worked so hard to preserve this iconic 
property will sleep easier tonight 
knowing the conservation easements 
are in place,” said Jack Stefferud, 
senior director of  land protection for 
Natural Lands. “The preservation 
of  Crebilly Farm has been a long, 
complicated process. We just took a 
major step toward the finish line.”

Natural Lands is dedicated 
to preserving and nurturing 
nature’s wonders while creating 
opportunities for joy and discovery 
in the outdoors for everyone. 
As the Greater Philadelphia 
region’s oldest and largest land 
conservation organization, 
Natural Lands—which is member 
supported—has preserved more 
than 125,000 acres, including 42 
nature preserves and one public 
garden totaling more than 23,000 
acres. Nearly five million people live 
within five miles of  land under the 
organization’s protection. Land for 
life, nature for all. natlands.org.

Please note: “Natural Lands” is 
the organization’s official operating 
name and should be used instead of  
its legal designation (Natural Lands 
Trust, Inc.).

Media Inquiries:

Kirsten Werner,  
Senior Director of Communications

610-353-5587 ext. 267 
267-222-0072 (mobile)

kwerner@natlands.org

Brandywine Conservancy and partners announce 
launch of brandywine flood study 
(continued from cover) Given the increasing likelihood of  future severe weather events, 
the Brandywine Flood Study is key to our community’s health and safety.”

Led by the Brandywine Conservancy, CCWRA and UDWRC, the study will 
evaluate the Brandywine Creek’s flow regimes during intense storm events, along 
with the scale and potential impact of  subsequent flooding. The study will also 
include Stroud Water Research Center, West Chester University and other 
technical experts as key partners.

“On behalf  of  Chester County, the Water Resources Authority is proud to 
be a partner in this watershed-based approach to identify a range of  solutions 
that address flood impacts in our communities,” said Seung Ah Byun, Executive 
Director of  the Chester County Water Resources Authority. “We also view this as 
a way to build resiliency and mitigate the potential effects from future storm events 
that may be larger and more intense due to our changing climate. Approaching this 
from a more regional scale is important, because what our upstream communities do 
affects our neighbors downstream.”

One of  the first tasks of  the flood study will involve refining the study area to 
determine all the streams and tributaries with flow regimes that contribute to major 
flood events. The study partners will then evaluate the designated area’s storm event 
and climate data, population, land use, water quality, natural areas and cultural 
resources. Historical and present flooding data will also be evaluated, and then the 
partners will develop hydrologic and hydraulic models of  the Brandywine Creek 
using the U.S. Army Corps of  Engineers’ Hydrologic Engineer Center’s 
River Analysis System (HEC-RAS). Using these models, the partners will identify 
problems associated with the geography and hydrology of  the flood study area. This 
process will also include public workshops and field reconnaissance of  the defined 
study area. 

“In 2021, Hurricane Ida sideswiped our area and caused the biggest flood in 200 
years along the historic Brandywine Creek. At the University of  Delaware Water 
Resources Center, we look forward to working with our upstream partners in this 
bistate and intergovernmental Brandywine Flood Study to identify the root causes of  
the flooding, as well as recommend and hopefully implement real flood solutions for 
the people who live and work in the watershed in Delaware and Pennsylvania,” said 
Gerald Kauffman Jr., Director of  the University of  Delaware Water Resources 
Center.

Following the data gathering and field study phase, the partners will begin site 
assessment for improvements to the flood study area to mitigate future flooding. The 
recommended solutions will be evaluated for various factors, including impact and 
cost, in order to facilitate strategic implementation throughout the study area. 

Chester County Commissioners Marian Moskowitz, Josh Maxwell and 
Michelle Kichline said, “Chester County has more than 100 years of  continuous 
stream flow records for the Brandywine Creek at Chadds Ford, and during 
Hurricane Ida, the creek crested at over 21 feet—nearly four feet higher than the 
previous highest recording. Chester County has a rich legacy of  sound planning and 
environmental stewardship, and we know that it is important to continue to plan and 
prepare for future conditions that involve extreme weather patterns. This flood study 
is a key step in the preparation.” (continued p 15)
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Still Cookin’ with Gas (continued from page 6)  
while the only running water was the Doe Run gurgling under 
the Speakman covered bridge.

Families arrived with children and grandchildren. The kids 
were transformed into unicorns, tigers and leopards by a 
talented face painter. Kathleen Hood was on hand to sign 
her book: ‘Where are the Cowboys?’ (Searching for the 
King Ranch Cowboys in Doe Run).

New landowners had the opportunity to learn about the 
history of  our area. That our legacy of  open space did not 
happen by accident, but rather reflects the extraordinary vision 
of  the original landowners who stepped up to the plate to 
make it happen. The land is the common thread  
just how lucky we are!

TRASH Pick up 

Thank you to all!  
BDT’s Adopt-a-
Highway continues to 
clean up the roads 

“SPRING FLING” chuckwagon breakfast on Speakman covered bridge

launch of brandywine flood study 
(continued from p 13) “We are thrilled to support the 
Brandywine Flood Study, led by the Brandywine Conservancy 
in partnership with the Chester County Water Resources 
Authority and the University of  Delaware Water Resources 
Center,” said Delaware County Council Chair, Dr. Monica 
Taylor. “This coordinated effort will be key to helping us 
better protect our communities from future severe floods and 
will help us more fully understand and respond to all of  the 
contributing factors that lead to extreme flooding along the 
Brandywine Creek in Pennsylvania and Delaware.”

The study is expected to be completed by June 2024. A series 
of  public workshops will be held during key stages of  the 
flood study process to engage with impacted communities 
and gather feedback. The partners also plan to form a flood 
advisory committee made up of  key stakeholders along the 
watershed. The public can stay informed on the flood study 
progress, along with upcoming public meeting dates and 
locations, at brandywine.org/flood-study.

Once the flood study is completed, the partners are committed 
to working with impacted communities, elected officials, key 
funders and government agencies to implement the study’s 
recommendations so that the watershed and its residents in 
both states are better prepared, protected and equipped to 
rebound from future severe flooding events.

About the Brandywine Conservancy:

The Brandywine Conservancy protects water, conserves land, 
and engages communities. The Conservancy uses a multi-
faceted approach to conservation. 

Staff  work with private landowners who wish to see their lands 
protected forever and provide innovative community planning 
services to municipalities and other governmental agencies. 
The Conservancy currently holds more than 510 conservation 
and agricultural easements and has facilitated the permanent 
preservation of  over 70,200 acres of  land. The Conservancy is 
a program of  the Brandywine Conservancy & Museum 
of  Art, which preserves and promotes the natural and cultural 
connections between the area’s beautiful landscape, historic 
sites, and important artists. 

About the Chester County Water Resources Authority:

The Chester County Water Resources Authority (CCWRA) 
provides water resource management, science, and planning 
services to support thriving communities and healthy 
watersheds in Chester County. CCWRA was established in 
1961 by the Chester County Board of  Commissioners, under 
the PA Municipality Authorities Act, to implement the 
Brandywine Creek Watershed Workplan. From 1961 
through 1994, in partnership with the U.S. Department  

of  Agriculture, CCWRA led the local efforts to implement the 
plan through the planning and construction of  five regional 
flood control facilities and two regional water supply reservoirs. 
CCWRA is also leading the development of  Chester County’s 
integrated water resources plan, Watersheds 2045, which 
is expected to be released completed by December 2023. 
Watersheds 2045 provides a planning framework to empower 
communities and stakeholders across Chester County 
to protect, sustain, enhance, and enjoy our shared water 
resources, both today and in the future.

About the University of Delaware  

Water Resources Center:

Established in 1965 as one of  the 54 National Institutes 
for Water Resources (NIWR) at land grant universities 
in the 50 states, District of  Columbia, and three island 
territories of  Guam, Puerto Rico, and U.S. Virgin Islands, the 
University of  Delaware Water Resources Center (UDWRC) 
is Congressionally chartered by Section 104 of  the Water 
Resources Research Act of  1984 and 1964 administered 
by the U.S. Department of  the Interior and U.S. 
Geological Survey. As part of  the NIWR network, the 
mission of  the UDWRC is to: (1) support research, education, 
and public outreach programs that focus on water supply, 
water management, and water quality - issues important 
to Delaware citizens and (2) foster/support training and 
education programs for future water scientists, engineers, 
managers, and policy-makers who will lead the water resources 
research, planning, and management efforts in our state and 
region. Since 1977, UDWRC has provided water assistance 
to governments in Delaware through the land-grant public 
engagement (service), learning (education), and scholarship 
(research) role of  the University of  Delaware as sponsored by a 
board of  the State of  Delaware, New Castle County,  
and Newark and Wilmington.

Brandywine Critters: (continued from cover)  
or at www.BrandywineMuseumShop.org. Also, while 
supplies last, a special “Cowboy Critter,” handmade by 
Brandywine’s volunteers, can be purchased separately at the 
Museum’s gift shop. All proceeds from the sale of  this publication 
are donated to the Brandywine Conservancy. 

A Holiday Tradition For over 45 years, Brandywine 
Conservancy & Museum of  Art volunteers have been creating 

amazing natural ornaments from teasel, acorns, pinecones, seeds, berries 
and many other plants and natural materials. Critters are a natural link to 
our mission, as they bring art and nature together in a unique way. These 

delightful Critters are an important part of  “Brandywine Christmas” 
and are featured throughout the museum during the holiday season. 

Every year, beginning in March, over 100 volunteers begin their work to make these 
charming ornaments. Using their imaginations, along with glue and wire, they 
produce whimsical creations frommaterials that many might overlook. 

Since each critter is hand crafted using materials from nature, slight variations 
maybe found and your critter may not represent the image exactly. Critters are 
quite durable with a clear acrylic spray applied to each finished ornament helping 
to preserve them for many years. Proceeds benefit the Volunteers’ Art 
Purchase Fund, and Art Education and Programming.

SPECIAL OFFER!:  While 

supplies last, The special 

“Cowboy Critter” handmade by 

Brandywine’s volunteers, can 

be purchased in-person with the 

book for an additional fee—a 

perfect add-on for those gifting 

the book to friends and family!
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The Buck and Doe Trust is a non-profit organization
of community members whose stated mission is support of land and 

water resource conservation within the Buck and Doe Run watersheds. 

These watersheds include, but are not limited to, the Townships of East 

Fallowfield, West Marlborough, East Marlborough, Highland, 

Londonderry, and Newlin.

The Trust initiatives to accomplish this mission are:
Promote, through member involvement and education, �the creation of 

additional high quality conservation easements �within the Buck and Doe 

watersheds.

Monitor and support active enforcement by easement grantees �of all 

existing conservation easement requirements.

Participate, influence, and monitor the stewardship of �the Laurels 

Reserve by the Environmental Management Center �of the Brandywine 

Conservancy.

Initiate and encourage active and timely communication �on land and 

water resource conservation issues within the �Buck and Doe watersheds.

The Buck & Doe Trust was 

established at the time of the 

King Ranch project to encourage 

community cooperation and 

support of the conservation 

easement program. The Trust 

seeks to welcome newcomers and 

offer opportunities for residents, 

new and old, to get to know 

one another better. The Board 

Members host the  

Spring Fling in The Laurels  

(a chuckwagon breakfast), and 

other activities which focus on 

“community conservation”.

History

Board members
MIssion:

2023 Annual Dues� 
$40 per family

Buck & Doe Trust 
�P.O. Box 804� 
Unionville, PA 19375

Amy McKenna – President 
Richard Buchanan – V. President 
Nina Seder-Burnaford – Secretary 
John Goodall – Treasurer

Pat Branum  
Terry Corkran 
Phoebe Driscoll  
Mamie Duff  
Keith Kanara 
Jamie O’Rourke 
Maria Pfeffer 
Rob Robillard 
Janet Sidewater 
Susannah Small 
Barbara Stewart 
Lizzie Vannote 
Maggie Buchanan II-Intern


